

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8560 FAX: (651) 266-8574

February 22, 2017

George Letendre, Attorney 3900 Northwoods Drive St Paul MN 55112 Mike Kelleher 2137 Wellesley Ave St Paul MN 55105

VIA EMAIL: George@letendrelaw.com VIA US MAIL

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>2137 Wellesley Avenue</u>

Dear Mr. Letendre & Mr. Kelleher:

This is to confirm that at the February 21, 2017 Legislative Hearing, the Deputy Legislative Hearing Officer, Nhia Vang recommended continuing the above-referenced matter to **Tuesday**, **March 14, 2017 at 2:30 p.m. in Room 330 City Hall** so that Mr. Dornfeld and a trade inspector can conduct an inspection prior to March 14 to determine whether the property should remain in the Vacant Building Program and a code compliance inspection is required. Also, in order for the inspection to happen, Mr. Kelleher needs to do a complete clean-out of the interior.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: Matt Dornfeld Lisa Martin